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To report a positive Covid19 case to school, Friday 2nd July 2021
please email: Covid19@kilmorieschool.co.uk

Dear Kilmorie Community,

Good grief is it July already? This year seems to be zooming by. Before we know it, it will be the summer
holidays.

As | am sure you are aware the school summer BBQ is taking place tomorrow. We would love to see as
many of you as possible at the event, | am super excited about it — especially the food! Please make sure
you are remembering to be safe on the roads and keeping COVID safe by sticking to the rules about
outside and inside mixing; staying away if you have symptoms and wearing masks where necessary. | want
to say an ENORMOUS thank you to all of the volunteers who have been working behind the scenes for
weeks to make this happen and to all those volunteering on the day. Together let’'s make it a good one!

Last Friday we had a really successful INSET Day. The phase leaders did a wonderful video presentation
where children shared positives and challenges from the last year. We looked at the results of the staff,
pupil and parent questionnaires — thanks to everyone who filled them out, your opinions are always valuable
to us. Julie attended the day and gave the staff and governors a bit of interesting background information
about herself, we are all really looking forward to welcoming her in the autumn term. The staff spent some
time in (COVID safe) groups discussing the priorities for next year and then used the afternoon to continue
the work we have already begun on looking at further decolonising our curriculum in advance of the next
academic year. Thank you to all the governors who also attended.

This morning’s assembly was on the environment and looking at how we can take better care of the
environment by not littering, as well as reducing, reusing and recycling. Look out for any reused items you
may be getting as homemade crafty presents in the future!

Finally | want to say that we are hearing about a fair few families who are moving on from our school,
whether this is because they are moving out of the area or even to other countries, we wish you all the luck
in the world and hope that the next stage of your lives is a really positive one for you all. | want to thank you
for your commitment to the school and say we will miss you.

See you all tomorrow,

Kate

KEEPING KILMORIE CHILDREN SAFE INSTRUMENT LESSONS Please note that
There are an increasing amount of dogs being | instrument lesson fees will be rising slightly to £46
brought on the school run, which is lovely to (group lesson), £92.50 (paired lesson) and £185
see. Please can you make sure that when you | (individual lesson) per term from
bring your dog it is kept on a lead at all times September. Children in receipt of pupil premium

and not brought onto the school grounds. funding will continue to receive free lessons up to
You must be considerate of other people who the value of £92.50.
may be allergic or children who may not be From the autumn term onwards we will be asking
confident around dogs. for full payment in advance of lessons starting

for the term in order to secure your child’s
place. Lessons will start from Monday, 27th
September 2021, and the deadline for the term's
payment is Wednesday, 22nd September.

Please also remember to keep wearing
masks at drop off and pick up.

WRAP AROUND CARE I .
Email: wrap@kilmorie.lewisham.sch.uk Applications for lessons are currently being dealt

If you no longer need your place in Wrap for next year, Wit_h ?nd you will receive confirmation of your
please remember to let us know before the end of term child’s place before the end of term.
(Friday 23 July).

REPORTING A POSITIVE COVID19 CASE - If anyone in your household has tested positive for Covid19, it is
important that you let us know as soon as possible by email to: Covid19@kilmorieschool.co.uk

Kilmorie Primary School, Kilmorie Road, London SE23 2SP
Interim Headteacher: Kate Glasheen  Deputy Head: Emanuela Brahamsha
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KILMORIE GOVERNORS email: kilmoriegovernors@kilmorie.lewisham.sch.uk Friday 2nd July 2021

Y__ CELEBRATING KILMORIE CHILDREN Y..

Congratulations to the following children who received certificates in class assemblies during the last fortnight, including
Physical Wellbeing Champions and Mental Wellbeing Champions of the week.

Class Children Class Children

Shona Isabel, Max, Flo, Iris, Rochelle and Rosie Heidi Modi, Wallis, George S, Bo, Annieka, Isaac, sy,
Kate Emma, Amelia and Frida Rome, Hugh, Abdoul Gabriel and Oona

Sarah R Serai, Ellen, Nancy, David, Sebastian and Amelia  Josh  Carlotta, Innis, Alfred, Isabella, Shae, Jacob, Masha,
Jo Kai, Oscar, Anna, Amelia Holly and Finlay

Katy Jayda and Devaaj Sarah C Kenzo, Tianna, Dean, Whole Class for amazing art,

Harry, Kayden and Elizabeth

ENRICHMENT CLUBS YEARLY CONTRIBUTION FOR EDUCATIONAL TRIPS
Covid restrictions allowing, we are planning for AND VISITS A reminder that next year’s contribution for
the full return of enrichment clubs in the school trips/visits will be due on our return in

Autumn term. However the situation remains September, Covid restrictions allowing. This will be
uncertain, so we will not be opening up added to Parent Pay, which we will confirm nearer the

time. Whilst this is a voluntary contribution, we do rely

application until after September 1st 2021. You on this source of funding, and if we do not receive

will _reoeive further information abom_Jt the cilubs enough contributions then we will not be able to
we intend to offer, dates and deadlines, this continue to ensure the ongoing diverse and engaging

side of the summer holidays. range of experiences that we offer your children.

TAKE THIS ARTIST EXHIBITION This year our Take This Artist Summer Exhibition is inspired by the
work of the contemporary, London based artist Jadé Fadojutimi.. Jadé is the youngest artist ever to have
work in the permanent collection of the Tate.

The exhibition runs from Monday, 12" July and will be live on our school website from that date.

We were honoured to receive a visit from Jadé and two of her studio colleagues in June. She visited nearly
all of our classes and spoke with the children, looked at their work in progress and answered their many
questions. She was absolutely blown away by their work and with the mature way they spoke about it. She
has promised to come back for another visit very soon.

Jadé Fadojutimi grew up in East London and now works from studios in Bermondsey. She attended the
Slade School of Art and, completed her MA at The Royal College of Art in 2017. She had her first show in
the same year. Subsequent exhibitions took place in 2018, 2019 and 2020. She has exhibited in London,
Cologne, Berlin and Tokyo. This year she is exhibiting at the Liverpool Biennial, the Hepworth Wakefield and
in Miami.

When asked about her work and where it comes from, Jadé replies:

“It questions the idea of identity or self. It asks: What does it mean to me? How do | know who | am?

What makes me, me?” Jadé talks about struggling with her identity — being both British and Nigerian and
what this means. She often felt displaced. She sought sanctuary in Japanese anime and in Disney theme
music, immersing herself in and eventually painting to soundtracks.

Kilmorie children have now immersed themselves in Jadé”’s work - watching a video of her studio and
listening to her talking about the things that inspire her. They too, have expressed themselves whilst
listening to music - free expression in this way was both challenging and freeing. Some children struggled
with the loose, abstract nature of the work whilst other children reported that it made them feel happy and
freed them from the usual constraints of a pre-determined finished outcome.

I’'m sure you will agree that the children’s work is, as ever, as equally inspiring as the work of any famous
artist. Some pieces, | am sure, also deserve a place in the Tate Gallery! Take a peek here .

Finaldont’ forget the Kilmorie BBQ
4pm. The Friends haverganisedmany stalls and games for our families with
someculinary treats.

Thank you for your continued support.

Kilmorie Primary School, Kilmorie Road, London SE23 25P
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